                        HISTORY OF THE SOCIETY

     The staging of a National Folk Festival is, at best, difficult.  However, in 1951, under the management of Sarah Gertrude Knott, Houston held its first — and so far only — National Folk Festival.  Though not a very successful undertaking, it brought together the original members of the present-day group known as the Houston Folklore Society.

     The five, Ed Badeaux, Howie Porper, Chester Bower, Harold Belikoff and John A. Lomax, Jr., realized early the vast amount of folk materials from different cultures that had melded in this region.  In order to preserve what they found and discover more, they formed the Houston Folklore Group.  It was made up of singers, dancers, listeners and watchers.

     For many years now the Group, or Society, has been dependent on the good will of organizations such as the Jewish Community Center and the Downtown "Y" for a meeting place.  In recent years, however, they have met in the pavilion in Hermann Park in the summers, and in numerous private homes in the winter months.

     Wherever the members met, though, was cause for song swapping, tale swapping, meeting interesting guests and interesting members.  In the early days, some of the local folkdance groups were invited to perform, but these were discontinued due to the considerable work required in the staging.

     In order to acquaint the community as the whole with the rich folklore of the region, the group — in conjunction with the Jewish Community Center — held about a dozen formal folk song concerts free to the public.  These were well received.  Also well received were the Group-sponsored concerts of Pete Seeger which were held to provide funds for the treasury.  Members have held concerts in Anderson library at the University of Houston, and formed a Hootenanny Group that performed several times during 1959 and '60 at the Alley Theatre.  The shows at the Alley were enthusiastically received and well reviewed.  Later, due to the demand for more seats, the show was moved to Cullen Hall at U of H.  However, the warm intimacy achieved at the Alley was lost to a large degree in the vast Cullen spaces.

     For trial purposes the 1962 and 1963 Hoots were performed before good crowds in Corpus Christi; but in '63, The Daily Texan panned the show in Austin.  Some 20 different members sang in this series, but Badeaux, Proper, Lomax, Mrs. Jimmie Lee Grubbs Radliff, Sam "Lightnin'" Hopkins and Ben Ramey performed in all.  No small credit to  their success was due to Ben's able job as narrator.

     We are all aware of our recent success in the co-sponsorship of the Doc Watson concert, and now we are challenged by Flatt and Scruggs performance planned in the somewhat awesome Music Hall.  Let us not be faint hearted!

     Through the past 15 years — June marks the 15th anniversary of the formation of the group — some 10,000 people have passed through our portals (wherever they might have been).  Off and on some 2500 people have held memberships in the Society, though the present membership is estimated to be around 150‑200.  The Society, as it is now called, has been the proving ground for many young folk singers who have later turned pro.  This past year a few interested people, realizing that attendance was falling off, decided to try to rekindle the spark that had once been the life of the Houston Folklore group.

     Around the last of '65 and the first of '66, a move was started to reorganized the old Society into a once-more working Society.  There were plans and committees and closed-door meetings and open discussions.  What finally came about was the organization of the Society into a non-profit organization. This, it was decided, would facilitate our getting halls for programs, would allow cheaper mailing rates, and would have many benefits that the former group could not get by itself.  The money from concerts and membership dues would be put in the bank account to help offset the cost of a music and tape library which has already been started.  We hope that this time we will not see this idea "die a-bornin’”.  We hope that not only will this membership be interested enough to continue the work that has already been started, but that we will be the type of group that will encourage new members to join us and help in the work of making a living library of our heritage.                                         
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